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During its September 2000 meeting, ITU-D Study Group 2 considered the problems affecting developing countries in the implementation of mobile cellular public communication systems. One of the main concerns was the achievement of economic and spectrum efficient deployment of such systems. 

In considering the proposals made to WRC 2000 at Istanbul made by the administration of Cameroon (Doc. 438) and also the contribution to ITU-R WP 8F by the same administration (Doc. 8F/56(Rev.1), which are directly addressing the need for the ITU to identify additional spectrum below 1 GHz and in particular in the range of 400 MHz, for use by developing countries.

In addition, at the present meeting of Study Group 2, a contribution was offered by Sweden (Doc. 2/169(Rev.1), describing the evolution of a digital cellular system denominated GSM 400 which would permit the rational and economical implementation of 3G capabilities in developing countries, and elsewhere, being a straightforward path to IMT-2000.

ITU-D Study Group 2 looks forward to further interactions and would appreciate being kept informed of your activities, in particular in the preparation of proposals for WRC-03, with a view to provide for the allocation of spectrum for mobile cellular public communication systems operating in the 450-490 MHz range.
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